
   EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 

Recommendation that the Tourist Development Council approve the Quotation from 

Southern Signal and Lighting, Inc., under Contract 10-5503 in the amount of $28,200 to 

replace the existing sign at Barefoot Beach Preserve Park and make a finding that the 

expenditure promotes tourism. 

 

OBJECTIVE:  To replace an existing sign with an electronic LED message sign at Barefoot 

Beach Preserve Park.   

 

CONSIDERATION:  The Tourist Development Council approved beach park improvements 

including an electronic message sign on April 22, 2013 (Item 7c). 

 

The Barefoot Beach Preserve Park booth attendant is situated at the entrance of the County’s 

portion of the Preserve approximately 1.5 miles from the local access road on Bonita Beach Road.  

Approximately 250 feet from the local access road is an outdated sign of the Barefoot Beach 

Preserve Park.  A new sign is proposed to replace this old sign that will include an electronic LED 

message that reads “OPEN or FULL” and a “U-Turn” symbol.  When the parking lot of the beach 

park is full, the FULL message will be displayed and the U-Turn symbol will light up and flash to 

alert visitors to turn-around and not to proceed 1.5 miles to the park.  The OPEN message will be 

on when the park is open and parking lots are available. The electronic messages are controlled by 

the booth attendant at Barefoot Beach Preserve Park when the counter reaches the maximum 

parking capacity.   

 

The total lump sum cost for this electronic sign is $28,200 including permitting and allowance for 

unforeseen expenses such as additional hardware and service connections.  

 

Under Contract 10-5503, Southern Signal and Lighting, Inc., will furnish and install the new sign 

supplied by Lykins Signtek with LED signs supplied by Temple, Inc. Southern Signal and 

Lighting and Lighting, Inc., is the primary contractor.   

 

Staff recommends awarding this project to Southern Signal and Lighting as the primary contractor 

meeting the required specifications to furnish and install the electronic sign.    

 

FISCAL IMPACT: Funds in the amount of $28,200 are budgeted in the Beach Park Facilities 

Fund (183) in Project No. 80242 (Barefoot Beach). 

 

GROWTH MANAGEMENT IMPACT: There is no impact to Growth Management Plan 

associated with this action. 

 

ADVISORY BOARD RECOMMENDATION:  The Parks and Recreation Advisory Board 

recommended funding on March 20, 2013. 

 

LEGAL CONSIDERATIONS:  This item requires the Tourist Development Council to make a 

recommendation as to whether these expenditures promote tourism.  This item has been approved 

as to form and legality and requires majority vote for approval. – CMG  
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RECOMMENDATION:  That the Tourist Development Council approve the award of $28,200 to 

replace the sign and make a finding that the expenditure promotes tourism. 

 

Prepared by: Vicky Ahmad, Project Manager, Facilities Management Department 

 

Attachment:  

1.  Quote 
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